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Message from the Board

By Lu Bedard

Some of the Yamato members traveled to San Jose to visit that club’s annual show.  Johnny Uchida won the raffle for the demo tree that Harry Hirao styled – the tree is at Grove Way Bonsai Nursery if you’d like to see it.
The Napa Valley Bonsai club had their annual show on May 4th, our sensei did the demo again as he did last year.  Mike Pistello assisted Johnny.

Yamato’s show in October is in the planning stage and there is much happening – flyers, tickets, advertisement, space planning. The first trees for the silent auction have gone to Mike Baker and Tony Hayworth for care and preparation.  Johnny will have four assistants this year for the workshops:  Tony Hayworth, Mike Baker, Mike Pistello, and San Adina will all help participants execute Johnny’s directions for styling.  Space is limited to 8-10 people per day so be sure and tell Mike Pistello, the Workshop Committee Chairman, that you want to sign up.   

Jack Ellis is working on another field trip most likely in June.  It will be in the Sebastopol area and will cover at least two nurseries.  
Good news for the members of Johnny Uchida’s Monday night bonsai class at San Lorenzo Adult School:  He will continue teaching the advanced class in the Fall.  Johnny says as long as it is fun, he will keep doing it and I for one learn something every week.  Mike Baker’s beginning class is just down the hall so we get to interact with that group as they get the basics from Mike.

At The Next Club Meeting…
On Tuesday, May 20th, Uchida sensei will work with collected trees like Oak and California Juniper.  Don’t miss this event.

Place: Castro Valley Women's Club,        

18330 Redwood Road, Castro Valley, CA  

  Note:  All Club Meetings start at 7:00 PM.
Yamato Bonsai Kai – 2008 Board
	President – Jack Ellis

Vice Pres. – Lu Bedard

Secretary – Karen Paulos

Treasurer – Dagmar Bedard

Director 2007/08 – Sandy Barron

Director 2008/09 – Dennis Hawkins

Director 2007/08 – Tony Hayworth 

Director 2007/08 – Allen Hightower 

Director 2008/09 –  Mike Pistello
	925-455-5429

510-537-0669

510-351-1081

510-537-0669

510-657-6895

510-657-8229
510-289-5731
510-792-2677
925-818-6116 


[image: image3.jpg]


Sensei  Uchida’s  Notes
By Johnny Uchida
Hello Member.  How are you?   With very great sadness I must tell you that our California Juniper Logo Tree has died.  Several weeks ago it started to show some brown at the ends of the branches and it did not respond to treatment.

We took the tree out of the pot and the roots were black and dead.  We trimmed as much of the dead roots that we thought were possible and repotted it.  After watching it very carefully for a few days, the tree was getting worse and not better.

We moved the tree to the back yard and I continued to water carefully and watch for some sign of growth – but it was dead.   See you at the meeting.  Thank you.
Yamato Bonsai Kai

37th Annual

Bonsai Exhibition and Demonstrations
· Saturday, October 18, 2008  10AM to 5PM

· Sunday, October 19, 2008  10AM to 4PM

Demonstrations at 1:30PM each day by Johnny Uchida, with Mike Baker and Tony Hayworth
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Yamato Fall Show 2008
–Committee Report
By Tony Hayworth, Show Chairman  
The Yamato Bonsai Kai Annual Fall Show & Exhibition is scheduled for Saturday and Sunday October 18 and 19 2008.  This event will be the 37th show and the 40th anniversary of Yamato Bonsai Kai.   Please reserve these dates and also Friday 17 October for the annual setup event.

Committee leaders are all nearly set; thanks to all that have stepped forward… and for those who consistently get drafted and come through, much appreciated.  All members are encouraged to look at the committee list and see where you can fit in.  We need many others to help these committee leaders, some areas before the show and many others during the show… so don’t be shy, get involved. 

This year’s committees are:

	Committee
	Leader

	Show Chairperson
	Tony Hayworth

	Hall Arrangements & Vendors
	Jack Ellis

	Advertising
	Jack Ellis

	Tickets

(admission & consolation prizes)
	Lu Bedard

	Hospitality 

(kitchen & serving room)
	Sandy Barron & Emiko Rosenberg

	Demo
(Saturday & Sunday)
	Johnny Uchida

	Setup and Take Down

(Friday / Sunday)
	Alan Hightower



	Yamato Plant Sales
	Dennis Hawkins

	Workshops

(sensei lead morning workshops)
	Mike Pistello



	Silent Auction
	Karen Paulos; Michael Butler

	Transportation

(storage / Tree – pickup & return)
	Richard Paulos; Thee Kole

	Front Desk 

(greeting; tickets; literature handouts)
	Linda Godbier

	Room & Table Layout
	Michael Baker

	Raffle Sales

(just before and during demo)
	(Open)

	Security
	Tony Hayworth 

	Door Prize 

(organize consolation prizes for after demo each day)
	(Open)  T. Hayworth (acting)




Contact Tony for any of the above open committees assignments and duties.
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Club Demo Schedule – 2008
The following activities are planned for this year: 

June 17 – Demonstration Satsuki (Japanese Azalea).  Pruning and Shaping.  Month of June very hot sun.  Watch watering very carefully.
July through December – will be published later.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Contact Us

If you need to mail anything to the club in general, please send to: 

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

If there is anything you would like to contribute or comment on regarding the newsletter, contact the editor, Tony Hayworth, at bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net 
If you have moved, or changed your email address, please notify Yamato Bonsai Kai, so that we may update our contact and mailing list information.   Thank you.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Celebrations This Month …
A very Happy Birthday to: 
5th – Doris Johnson
15th – Tamy Rhine
24th – Moshen Navvab
31st – Paula Tate 

Happy Anniversary and many more years to come:

11th – Paula Tate & Joe Shinn

29th – Joyce & Brad Sheldon
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Refreshments 

Thanks to those who brought something to share at last month’s meeting.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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Bonsai Basic

By Tony Hayworth 
No rain means that you (or your spouse, children or friend, etc.) must be completely responsible for the watering of your bonsai trees.   It’s been extremely dry for the last couple of months here in the Bay Area.  Pay attention to your trees and their watering needs and don’t let them suffer.
Extend yourself this year and make a goal to raise the bar on your bonsai technique.  Don’t be afraid to style your trees.  Know when, where and why to cut and wire.  Seek out classes and other training opportunities and see what can happen to your beautiful bonsai material.  

I’m pretty much done with transplanting this year.  There is still time for a few species during May.   Azalea (tsutsuji), bamboo, bald cypress, birch, boxwood, camellia (tsubaki), elm, fir, sago palm, prodocarpus, privet, satsuki, tropical trees and wisteria.  

Most important is the aftercare, because if it gets too warm or the after transplanting location is incorrect the tree may suffer.   Learn the correct aftercare for each species before you attempt late season transplanting.  In general, the preferred location is good morning sun and no direct afternoon sun.  Always guard against wind after transplanting.  Do not play solitaire with your tree after it is freshly transplanted.  This means do not move it around your yard or shelf for at least 4 to 5 weeks.  The movement will interfere with fine new growth of the roots and it may kill your tree.
As I write this column the month of May is nearly upon us and I want to discuss what you should be planning and doing over the next couple of months.

Bonsai Training – Caring for Your Bonsai

Over the next couple of months the attention and care you give your trees will shape their design (and character), for nearly the remainder of this growing season.  The planning, training and the knowledge you possess to execute this care makes a big difference.  I want to help you be successful at it, so here we go.  The following are my thoughts and feelings toward a few species you may have in your collection. In general, my instructions apply to both pre-bonsai and mature bonsai.  

Maples – stay on top of your pinching and pruning.  From now until autumn your task is to shape and maintain your trees shape by pinching and pruning.  Prune back all growth to 1 to 3 leaf pairs.  The exception is if you need more length (because of restyling) or if you are letting the tree “bush up” for health reasons.  Learn to pinch and keep the internodes (the length between leaf pairs) short.  You must learn this and do this task or your bonsai will not be considered as fine bonsai – but simply a tree in a pot.  As growth appears from the tips, the internodes shoot out with new leaf pairs.  As these internodes come busting out, if you do not control them, the bonsai will lose its shape and the secondary branch structure becomes unclear.  Do not let this happen.  If you have the time while watering, pinch the new growth while they are soft.  If not, come back later and prune with a sharp and clean pair of bonsai scissors.  The more you naturally shape and style by pruning… the less wiring you will need to do.  In fact, wiring is mostly done on raw tress to achieve the pre-bonsai stage.  You will need to wire to correct the ill effects of improper (or not enough) pinching and pruning on maples.  It is too late in the season for transplanting Maples.  Wait until next year and do it just before the new shoots appear (February).  Be careful with the sun as mid-Summer approaches.  You will need to shade them.  Morning sun is best.  Remember to give plenty of water – don’t let them dry out.  If you are using a good soil mixture, this should not be a problem.  Fertilize/feed once a month is required at least through end of October.

Spruce – as a conifer the growth is evergreen cone-like shape.  Let them grown from the early spring until the end of May.  On a mature bonsai, you don’t want anything over 1 inch or so as it will spoil the shape rather quickly.  Younger or pre-bonsai may have longer growth spurts.  By the first week of June, you should reduce (trim) all new shoots back to about 1 centimeter in length (a little longer if you need the length).  Generally they can tolerate full sun… but you may need to be careful if the pot is shallow or the tree is young by having cover during mid-day.  Remember to give plenty of water – don’t let them dry out.  Fertilize/feed once a month is required at least through end of October.

Junipers (Shimpaku, etc.) – one of my favorite species, a breeze to maintain if you follow these instructions.  It is better to do major pruning and branch cutting in early Spring or in Autumn.  However we are quite lucky here in the SF Bay area as our weather is forgiving with Shimpaku if you are very careful and guard against our friend “the Sun”!   Once you have established the trunk and branch shape for your juniper, it is easy to maintain the shape of the fine branching by pruning.  Seldom do I use wire on junipers unless I am actually in reshaping mode.  I control shape by nipping off the new growth continually during the growing season and then I do one formal re-shaping in late June or early July.  When you are thinning and pruning (shaping) a juniper, keep the bottom of the branch clean. No downward growth.  Thin the lateral growth (left and right) and try to avoid “T” or parallel secondary growth branch structures.  They are undesirable.  Give airways and sunlight by thinning the top of the branch also.  Do not create balls or poodle shapes with your junipers.  Do not sheer a juniper with your cutters.  This means don’t grab a bunch of juniper growth and chop it off flat.   You must use the tip of your scissors and separate the foliage and snip it off at the inner joints.  Quite time consuming if you do it right.   Junipers like a “power wash” at least once a month.  Use a little power with a nice flow of water and rinse the juniper foliage and in between the foliage and the underside of the branches.  Full sun is great for your junipers.  Remember to give plenty of water – don’t let them dry out.  Fertilize/feed once a month is required at least through end of October.

Pines (2-needle types) – this is always a tough topic to express in writing.  Here is my version.  The written rule is “if the candle is longer than ¾ to 1 inch – cut it back to the base.”  There are 3 events in the cycle of care for 2-needle pines as follows.  Springtime brings new shoots in what we call “bundles” or candles.  In mature bonsai they are more controlled; usually even growth except for the middle candle. In young bonsai, they are wild and can be several inches long!

Around mid April, these new candles may begin to spoil the shape of the tree.  It is okay to break off this candle half way to stop the energy flow and channel it to other parts of the tree.  Around the last week of May, if the candle is longer than 1 inch, and you don’t need the length in a restyling mode (or as in a pre-bonsai), it should be cut back to the base.  This will cause the energy in the tree to push out new shoots in and along the cut area during the rest of this years Summer season.  
You should complete this task by mid-June at the latest.  As the upper half of a pine tree is stronger and more vigorous, it is better to start on the lower part of the tree first… and come back and do the upper parts a few days later.  In this way the overall growth evens out.

Around mid-October, any new bundles coming after the May trimming will be strong enough for a trim along with any other trimming for overall shape.  Reduce these candles by one half or down to ¾ to 1 inch in length.  It then starts all over in the Spring with new shoots.   It is always better to cut shorter than to leave long.  Bonsai pine trees do not look good when they are leggy.  They should be compact looking.  

Pines like full sun… make sure they do not dry out in the hot days of Summer.  Fertilize/feed once a month is required at least through end of October.

Bonsai Tip:  Look at pictures and read bonsai material on shaping.  Get connected either via the online Internet world or via the club’s vast library of bonsai reading material.  You must see and visualize the end state of the bonsai before it can be achieved.  Once you can see it in your mind… then knowing the steps and procedures will be your tools to make it happen.  Practice is a must… so do not be afraid to try.  So what if you trim too much or leave a wire mark.  All is not lost!   In a few years, the tree will bounce back, you will come to know a new style or shape for it… and away you will go.

I want to close by saying that I value the chance to share with each club member what others have shared with me.  Let me know what topics interest you or what your problems are and I can respond to you on them.   

Bring your trees to the club meetings for assistance.

Remember… keep your eye on Bonsai.

See you at the next club meeting.
Email   bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net    
Phone   510-471-9238     evenings
Yamato Bonsai Kai

37th Annual

Bonsai Exhibition and Demonstrations
· Saturday, October 18, 2008  10AM to 5PM

· Sunday, October 19, 2008  10AM to 4PM

Demonstrations at 1:30PM each day by Johnny Uchida, with Mike Baker and Tony Hayworth
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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My secret side yard entrance  (I wish!!)
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GSBF Calendar of Events

(For a more complete list, please refer to Golden Statements calendar of events or visit the web site at www.gsbf-bonsai.org).  Some nearby scheduled events are:

May 31-June 1                              

Oakland, California
Bay Area Satsuki Aikokai:  14th Annual Satsuki Bonsai Show at the Lakeside Park Garden Center, 666 Bellevue Ave.
May 31-June 1                              
Modesto, California
Modesto Bonsai Club:  Annual Bonsai Show at the Doubletree Hotel Modesto, 1150 Ninth Street.
June 1                                                                                      Seaside, California
Monterey Bonsai Club 44th Annual Exhibition at the Monterey Buddhist Temple in Seaside at 1150 Noche Buena.  Show hours are 11AM-4PM.  Demonstration at 1:30PM by Katsumi Kinoshita.  Sales area will include bonsai, pots and plants. 
June 7-8                                                    
San Mateo, California
Sei Boku Bonsai Kai 25th Annual Show at the San Mateo Garden Center, 605 Parkside Way, San Mateo, CA. Admission is free. Hours are 10 am to 4:30 pm both days. Demonstrations 12 Noon-3PM by Gordon Deeg (Saturday) and John Thompson (Sunday). Door prizes, Dr. Bonsai tree clinic, vendor sales and member plant and pot sales. For more information contact Jane Lancaster, 408 776-6719.
October 30-November 2                                                        Modesto, California
Golden State Bonsai Federation: Convention XXXI at the Doubletree Hotel Modesto and the Modesto Centre Plaza, 1150 Ninth Street.  Featured headliners are Boon Manakitivipart, Martin Schmalenberg, and Tak Shimazu.  Enjoy Exhibits, Demonstrations, Workshops, Vendors, Field Trips, Design Contest, Critiques, Raffles & Auctions, and Banquet.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~


Pictures from the…

Napa Bonsai Club Demo
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All smiles for Sensei Uchida and Mike Pistello.  Mike gave sensei a hand during the demo this year.  Nice job guys!!
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Wiring a tree is a serious task.  Hey guys… lighten up!   (   Above Sensei Uchida and Mike Pistello are busy applying wires to shape the branches into a bonsai
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Yamato Classifieds

Notice:   if you want to advertise something in this space, please contact the Newsletter Editor.
(  (    For Sale – Must Move Inventory    (  (  
I am overstocked with basic bonsai material, several pre-bonsai and other good bonsai material.  I cannot maintain this inventory and want to move it to a good home.   Material is priced reasonably but this is not a giveaway sale.   Contact Tony Hayworth for early and best selection.  

Email   bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net    
Phone   510-471-9238     evenings
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Ueno Park in Tokyo.  Early April with the Sakura in full bloom.

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

Return Service Requested

Attention Postmaster:

Dated Material – Please Expedite
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Matsumoto Castle, Nagano, Japan
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